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Dear students, faculty and staff at the Faculty/Graduate School of Economics

In my message last week, I declared that we were increasing the number of in-person classes
from A2 term since the situation of COVID-19 was settling down. Just after I thought that
the exit of the pandemic was definitely visible, the outbreak of the Omicron variant has made
our future uncertain again. As for Omicron, there are still many unknowns. For the time
being, we will continue to maintain the current classroom policy while paying attention to

how the situation develops.

As stated in the president's message issued yesterday (https://www.u-tokyo.ac.jp/covid-
19/en/policies/message-12.html), the Japanese government announced a new border
enforcement measure for preventing the spread of the Omicron variant, and the entry of
international students that were finally resumed at the beginning of last month has stopped
again. [ feel very sorry to those of you who have been waiting so long. However, this
measure is considered to be a temporal one until more information is accumulated about this
new variant. [ would like to ask all international students who have not yet entered Japan to

be patient.

I view the current border control measures reasonable given the current situation: it is not
clear whether existing vaccines are effective against Omicron or how widespread the new
variant will become in Japan. In the not so distant future, when the properties of this new
variant become clearer and the effectiveness of the existing vaccine is confirmed or an
effective vaccine is newly developed, the border control will lose its usefulness. At that time,
in my humble opinion, we should urge the government to allow international students to

resume their entry to Japan.

Please feel free to send your views to chair@e.u-tokyo.ac.jp [accepting emails only from
ECCS Cloud Mail ( @g.ecc.u-tokyo.ac.jp)]

December 3, 2021
Takeo Hoshi
Dean at Faculty/Graduate School of Economics
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